Town of Baltimore
Board of Selectman Meeting
November 1, 2017

Attending: Carl Spaulding, Sandy Rich, Orson Kendall, Wayne Wheelock, Bud Rich, Dan Cox, John
Lomachinsky and Deb Bean.

The meeting was brought to order at 7:00 P.M.

Comments & Concerns- None

Secretary’s Report- Motion made and seconded to accept minutes. Carried.
Treasurer’s Report- Motion made and seconded to accept report. Carried

Carl Spaulding of the snowmobile club asked permission to use Old Piper Trail as a snowmobile trail and for
the groomer. The Windsor County Sheriffs have jurisdiction and snowmobiles to patrol trails. Dan mentioned
two fields that are for sale and may be near the area of the snowmobile trail. A motion was made and
seconded to allow the club to use Old Piper Trail, to be reviewed annually. Carried.

Delinquent Tax Collector- No report.

Road Commissioner- The newly submitted bills for the grant work do not indicate the areas where work was
done making it difficult to match costs with grant specifications. The bills may need to be resubmitted. Bud
hopes to have a summary of the money spent on the grant at the next meeting.

A meeting was held with an attorney who suggested that emails with possible decisions are open for the
public, and a separate email should be established. Town officers can copy this account to keep emails in
one public access place.

A Zoning Board of Adjustment hearing will be held on November 16, 2017 at 7:00 PM. Any changes to the Old
Piper Trail must be approved by the Selectboard.

Solid Waste- Wayne had copies of the October 2017 Recycling Coordinators Report.

Old Business- None

New Business- It was mentioned that the MRCP (Municipal Roads General Permit) hydraulic study may get a
Better Roads grant for $4000.00.

The next meeting will begin the budget for 2019.

The Hazardous Mitigation Grant paperwork was reviewed.

No Ella Graves bills.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:11 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Debby Bean
Town Clerk



